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Comments: I strongly urge the Forest Service to place an immediate moratorium on new fixed climbing anchors

in any National Forest location until adequate funding is available for thorough Minimum Requirements Analyses

and Climbing Management Plans to be completed.  These Management plans should continue to protect

Wilderness Areas, Wilderness Study Areas and Recommended Wilderness areas from any fixed anchoring since

these are clearly "installations" and prohibited.  In addition to those protected areas, other areas must be

assessed and plans made for raptors and other cliff dwellers' habitat needs, particularly seasonal closures too

close to nests for successful reproduction.  No fixed anchors should be allowed in any location on National Forest

lands without an authorization permit which would allow for site specific assessment of the impact, including

cumulatively, on resources, and of conflicts between users of the area.


